
Wells-Ogunquit Youth Football & Cheering Association

October 4, 2021 6:30 PM at Wells High School, Fishbowl

~Meeting Minutes~

Board Members: Nicole Hutzler, Sarah Moody, Jennifer Copper, Abby Moody, Alicia Perkins, Deidra

Bolduc, Kim Borssen, Ray Bell,

Coaches: Todd Roberge, Tom Protasewich,

Nicole Hutzler, President, called the meeting to order at 6:37pm.

1. Secretary’s Report:

Board members review September 2021 minutes. Nicole Hutzler made a motion to accept September 2021
minutes, Todd Seconded. All in favor, none opposed. Motion carries.

2. Treasurer’s Report:

Game day income to date is at $10,550. In 2018 we finished at $15k and in 2019 we finished at $19K as this
included the JH Gold Ball playoff games. We still have 3 more home games, plus the possibility of JH Playoff’s.

Cash Calendars fundraising is just under $26K, which beat the 2018 record of $20K. Flag Football has brought in
the most at $9K. Checks will be mailed at the end of the week, please let families know they will be mailed to the
address they left on the ticket, and should receive them 2-3 weeks after the winning date.

New Sponsorships:
● Matt’s Barbershop $500
● Kennebunk Savings Bank $500
● Elmwood Resort $100
● Benefits and Beyond LLC $100

*Nikki will give a shout out to Aroma Joe’s in our program for supplying coffee on evening home games.

Registration Revenue is now up to $16,777 which is $2K about 2019

Mike Carbonneau purchased 3 new generators for lights at $1,400

Nicole Hutzler made a motion to accept Treasurer's report. Sarah second. All in favor, none opposed. Motion
carries

3. SMYFL Updates: No updates, Mike did not attend.

4. Program Updates

a. Jr. High Football: Jon Moody/Sarah Moody



Season is going great. Kids are focused and momentum is great. 4 new players in the past few weeks. 2
of the kids are completely new to football, 7th graders.

Nikki - Reach out to Pat Moody about kids rushing the field on Oct. 22 for homecoming or lining the
field for Veteran’s game this weekend. Then put something on FB.

Incentive for the younger kids to watch the games in the stands? Best posters, student sections and
win gift card? Something to get the kids to watch the game rather than play in the baseball field the
whole game?

b. Peewee Football: Tom Gauthier/Jenn Copper

No updates. Great weekend. Jenn asked about football pictures…if parents have questions, they
should reach out directly to Clix New England.

Shed – lets keep maintaining it so we don’t have to do a full clean at the end of the season in the cold.

Need about 10 totes with locking lids. Jenn will check online and Walmart before purchasing.

c. Junior Warrior Cheer- Alexis Bourque/Kim Borssen

Going well. Have had some helpers so the sidelines have been less chaotic and the same at practices.
Couple high school girls are coming down this week for practice to help.

d. Mighty Mite Football: Todd Roberge

No updates.

Nov. 16, 17th, 18th – banquet date?

e. Flag Football: Tom Protasewich

Lancer got those flags donated in the past. Looked at Amazon and will keep looking for next year.
Deidra asked Lancer where he got the “NFL Play 60 flag bags.” He will try and get some more for us.

5. Old Business

a. Deidra – new accountant?
Not yet but need to do that by February/March. We can continue to do it and pay someone but if
someone can donate their time that would be better.

b. Porta Potties at Little League field
Whole account got rolled over to us. We thought we were just requesting to get 1 out back. Nikki to
reach out to Sean Kirby. Oct. 28 is our last practice.

c. Mosquitos and hole in ground at Jr. High –
Nikki reached out to Pat and he said he would look into it. Jon will follow-up with Pat.

d. Ref updates? (Local kids in community? Did we post to WOYFCA page? Any inquiries?
Sarah ordered us ref shirts, flags and whistles. We’ve made it work using assistant coaches (both home
and away coaches). Prioritize safety first to the refs. No kids reffing for Pee Wee per Tommy’s request.
Todd’s okay.



Let’s talk about it over the winter – get certified perhaps? But remember if we help pay for them to
get certified they will go in a “ref pool” and might not necessarily ref our games.

e. Cheering – did you reach out to Tabby regarding help with practices?
Couple high school girls are coming down this week for practice.

f. Tom P. – were you able to get more flags?
Lancer got those flags donated. Looked at Amazon and keep looking for next year. Deidra asked Lancer
where he got the “NFL Play 60 flag bags.” Lancer will try and get some.

g. Shed invoice – has Jon sent us that invoice?
No

h. Are we all set with generators and lighting?
Mike Carbonneau purchased 3 new generators for lights at $1,400. Still waiting for an electrician – Kim
to reach out to Brandon Springer.

i. Banquet Dates

i. Jr. High – Nov. 17 or 15

ii. Pee Wee – Nov. 10

iii. Mites – Nov. 16, 17th, 18th

iv. Flags – already started collecting $ from families. Melissa Rounds is making some awards. Will
do pizza and high school kids will come and play sharks and minos. Maybe have bigger kids
come and cheer for them and make a tunnel.

v. Cheer – Oct. 26 final practice and celebration at Tilcon. 5:00 – 6:30.

vi. Sarah – to look into sweatshirts for incentive for selling cash calendars.

6. New Business

None

Adjournment: Nicole Hutzler made a motion to adjourn at 8:14pm, Sarah Second, all in favor, none opposed.

Next Meeting: November 1 @ 6:30 pm at Wells High School, Fishbowl.


